MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

MINUTES of the ANNUAL MEETING

December 2, 2019
Phillip S. Miller Library

Call to Order

Confirmation of Quorum - 16 residents were in attendance and 11 proxies were delivered to the Secretary prior to the meeting

Introduction of Board Members – Tom Holm, Dineen Lavelle, Frank Zucco, Wally Wenger, Jamie Hahl and Robert Glandon (Bart Keller was absent)
MCHOA was established 12/10/1985. Tuesday, 12/10 was the MCHOA 34th Birthday!
Announcements
The Board thanked Katie and Bart Keller for installing the Christmas decorations and lights at our entrances. The Christmas Party was held Sunday, December 8, at the Mathias home, 2912 Masters Court. Thank you so much to Mary Jo for her hospitality! It was greatly appreciated this year. Thank you to Robert Glandon and Tynan’s Volkswagen for their sponsorship. 
Perimeter Fence Maintenance Report 
In 2019 during April and May we were able to successfully repair fencing posts, rails, and gates that were in need of repair for a reasonable cost again by Todd Lewis who is an independent contractor. He took care of the 25 homes of Masters Lane and Masters Drive for a cost to the HOA of $1,520. This is more in the newer section of Masters Club so the fences are not as old as some of the other areas that require a little more maintenance. We again used Ken Ludden and his crew to prepare and paint the above communal fences. This was all done the week leading up to Memorial Day. He unfortunately did not have his full crew he has had here in the past and it was just Ken and 2 young teenagers helping him. Though I think they did an okay job this year, it definitely was not up to the quality of years past in the time frame it took them to do it! They charged the HOA $6,468 for a total fence cost to the HOA of $7,988 in 2019. Breaking that down the total paint cost and supplies was over $1000 and the balance was distributed as labor of $5468. They charge 2$ a linear foot of fence which totaled 3234 linear feet of fence. With the cost of paint escalating annually and the decrease in quality seen this year in the painting, the Board has some important questions to answer on how they want to proceed in 2020 with communal perimeter fence maintenance project and guidelines, in particular the painting aspect. Discussions had started following the painting this year and will be a topic the Board will address in 2020. Bart Keller submitted for 2019 Board Meeting 12-2-2019
Architectural Control Committee (ACC) Report

· Frank explained what the ACC is and how it works

· 7 volunteer members. Frank introduced all members present. 
· Requests are sent to frankzucco@gmail.com.

· Majority vote required for approval.

· If group does not approve, will give suggestions about how to adjust request to get approval.

· Everything on email, and transparent.

· All changes to properties must be requested, repairs that put things back to original condition are automatically approved but still must be requested.

· Governed by covenants and guidelines that the Board makes

The main issue this year was trees that were dead and/or needed pruning. The ACC sent emails to those homeowners that were affected. There was a discussion of combining the ACC and the Fence Committee. The ACC committee is always looking for help/volunteers. 
Landscape Committee Report

We had some turf damage done by town vehicles. MCHOA did the repairing ourselves with homeowner Mike Bergeman donating the sod. Brightview repaired sprinkler heads damaged and the HOA was reimbursed by town. Town also reviewed our section for concrete damage. They have completed repairing some areas as it fits in their budget for this year. We will have to wait and see what future repairs can be made according to their budget. 
Garden Box signup sheets are available for all homeowners. The season will run from May 15 to October 15th. Frank Zucco would like to plant bulbs in the center of the beds. There is to be one more cleanup by Brightview, hopefully this month weather permitting. 

Turf mitigation was discussed along with the rising cost of water, new restricted watering required by the Town of Castle Rock. Turf mitigation will be needed in the next few years. 
Quality Sprinklers will continue this year with snow removal. (sidewalk and mailbox areas) 

Treasurer's Report

ASSESSMENTS: (Dues)

2013-2020: The Board will continue to offer a 10% discount for paying early. Be sure to get your payment to LCM by January 20th, 2020 to take advantage of the yearly discount. Notice to come soon in the mail from LCM. Current Bank Balances as of 11-27-2019:

OPERATING: $15,250.06 Still have Water, Landscape, Snow expenses 2019 Bringing balance down another ~$5,000 by end of year.
2019 RESERVE $39,096.78 STATUT.RESERVE: $50,000.00

Unpaid Assessments: In 2019 we had one Homeowner that required Legal matters to fulfill his HOA dues commitments. Late Fees were accrued and collected. Legal fees were also incurred that were reimbursed. Currently there are no delinquent HOA accounts.

Water Usage: Water usage was also down in 2019 due to stricter town requirements for watering all of our green space. Current YTD as of 10/31/2019 is $10,190. Does not include September usage. But should be close to our Budget. Landscape: This year we are going to be closer to our Budget for Trees, Sprinklers than what we were a year ago. Sprinklers are below budget as of 10-31-2019 and trees are very close. Snow plowing is our increased variable

amount to the budget due to the increase in snow in the winter and now here in late Fall. 
May over budget by up to> $1500 for 2019. Will be adjusted in the 2020 Budget.

Budget Overall for 2019 and Expectations for 2020: Snow removal and Water will always be a variable item. Landscape/Management costs will be up. Trash/Recycle will be discussed as a new item; along with changes to the Fence budget for 2020. Revenues increased due to trash/recycle and will be discussed later in detail.
The Masters Club Board of Directors has approved the 2020 budget with an increase of $15

per month, resulting in a monthly fee of $90 vs $75. As specified in Colorado state law, the Board of Directors sets the budget each year and a copy of the budget was mailed to owners with the date of the Annual/Budget Ratification Meeting - today’s meeting. At tonight’s meeting, no additional homeowner approval is required, and no affirmative vote is required. The Budget will be deemed approved by the Owners in the absence of a veto at this meeting by the majority (51%) of all owners in the Association. The Annual Meeting is required and gives homeowners the chance to review and discuss the budget with Board. With that clarification, the Board highlighted and further explained a few line items in the budget, the first of which is the fee increase. As stated, the HOA fee will increase from $75 to $90 in order to add Trash and Recycle Services to all 74 homes. Last month, we asked for all Masters Club HOA residents to vote (Formal Ballot Vote) in favor of and approve a proposed limited amendment or reject the proposed amendment for adding Trash and Recycle Services to our covenants and allowing Trash and Recycle Services to be added to our HOA. We needed 51% of the residents to vote in favor.

Voting closed November 25th and we did get the required 51% approval for the

amendment. In fact, 58% voted in favor and 5% rejected. Actually numbers: 43 yes votes and 4 no votes. Meaning 47 of the 74 homes voted or 63% of the homes, 91% voted yes and 9% voted no. For the record, we also counted Homeowner votes which equates to 112 potential votes within our HOA. For example, per Douglas County Assessors records, Laurie and I are the joint homeowners of our home therefore we get 2 votes; Frank is the sole owner of his home (he gets 1 vote). Using homeowner votes, the results are nearly identical. 59% voted in favor and 7% rejected. Actually numbers: 66 yes votes and 8 no votes. Meaning 74 of the 112 homeowners voted or 66% of the homeowners, 89% voted yes and 11% voted no.

While we have not yet finalized a contract, we couldn’t until voting closed, given the previous bids from Waste Management and Haulaway, we plan to limit the increase of our monthly HOA fees to $15.00. This would make the monthly fee for the Masters Club HOA $90 vs the current $75 starting April 1, 2020.  The $15 monthly increase would include adding both trash and recycling services for all 74 homes, no exceptions. So, as a comparison, Laurie and I pay $35 per month for trash and recycling, making our monthly savings $20 or $240 per year. Some residents do not have recycling in their current monthly service, so savings to them will be less. However, no one is getting service for $15 per month that I am aware of, so every home will have a net gain to their monthly budget. 

Other line items that we would like to point out. The 2020 budget for fences is $4,600 down from 2019. The HOA has been repairing and painting the perimeter fences since 2010 (Phased Approach) and we have completed three phases since adopting the "preventative and light fence maintenance" guidelines. We now feel we should be able to cut back and be "more targeted" in our maintenance efforts. "More targeted" might be more emphasis on repairs and less on painting pending a review of fence conditions this spring by the ACC.

Nomination and Election of Board Members

There were no board members’ terms ending December 31, 2019. Everyone has volunteered to rejoin the board. There was a vote, all were elected unanimously. Elections for officers will be held in the January meeting. 
Committee Volunteer Sign-Up Sheets

Attendees interested in serving on the Social, Architectural, or Landscape Committees had the

opportunity to sign up to serve for 2020. 

Golf Course

The current owner will keep ownership of the course. The Town of Castle Rock voted and accepted a proposal to purchase the swimming pool area, tennis court and part of a parking lot to be turned into a town park according to George Teal. Final paperwork has since been signed into contract. 
Homeowner Comments

A few discussions occurred.
Parking – There have been some issues with residents constantly using the spots. Tom has ordered “Visitor” signs that will be posted throughout the neighborhood. 
Street Lights at the entrances – Two lights were installed at each entrance of Masters Club. A special thank you was given to Colleen and Tom for their extra above and beyond work this year! 
To review the joint responsibilities for snow removal:

· The Town of Castle Rock owns the streets and is responsible for snow plowing and sanding. Call the Castle Rock Public Works Department (720-733-2462) with questions or concerns. You may also contact George Teal, our Town Representative  303-660-1371  gteal@crgov.com   The town uses a tiered system to determine what streets they plow. Residential streets with low traffic are on the lowest tier. There must be 4 inches of snow over a 24-hour period for the town to plow.
· The Masters Club HOA is responsible for snow removal from common area sidewalks, mailbox stations, and fire hydrants within our community.
· The Plum Creek Master HOA is responsible for removal of snow from the sidewalks bordering Mount Royal Drive.
· Homeowners or their renters are responsible for clearing snow from their driveways and sidewalks.

The Town of Castle Rock municipal code requires that snow be removed from sidewalks within 48 hours following termination of snowfall where two inches or more of snow accumulates.

Door Prize Drawing

 Pat Proctor and Beth Vickstrom won a gift certificate in the drawings.

Meeting Closure

• Motion made and carried to adjourn

• The next meeting will be Monday, Jan. 8, at 6:30, at the Keller residence, 3080 Masters Pt.
